Statement of the CMKOS Assembly:
The Strike on 8th December Has Our Full Support and Solidarity

We Today - You Tomorrow
The fundamental mission of the CMKOS is to prevent that the Czech Republic becomes a country with low price of labour. The present coalition politicians want to remedy the ill-considered reduction of taxes introduced under the Government of Mr. Mirek Topolánek in 2008 - which deepened the deficit of public finances - by cuts in salaries of employees in public sector. They name their Government "the Government of budgetary responsibility". The CMKOS always declared that it does not wish burdening of next generations by debt, however always warned that it was not possible to patch the gaps in the state budget only by cuts in employees' incomes.
The employees in private sector lost a lot in the crisis due to reduction of orders, however the "orders" for employees in health care, social and civilian services, education and culture, for firemen, policemen and civil servants remained as they were as the public services for the state and citizens must work all the time. However, the question now is on what level and quality. 
The cuts in pay and in other state expenditures on public services will have impact on all citizens. Putting under risk their safety, quality of health, social and other public services is at stake now. 
On 21st September 2010 forty thousand people in Prague sent a message to politicians that they refused to pay the debts for bad governance. The negotiations with the Prime Minister Mr. Petr Nečas and Minister of Labour and Social Affairs Mr. Jaromír Drábek, which followed after this protest, were - due to the politicians - formal and did not bring any sensible compromise. The situation resulted in adoption of amendment to the present salary system, which made it confused, and in introduction of individually agreed salaries, which will lead to discrimination of employees, clientelism and corruption. Legislation is being adopted without any assessment of impacts on employees or employers. 
The Government continues its policy of cuts. Limitation of employee benefits in budgetary sector began by reduction of contributions to social funds and there still is a possibility of abolition of employee benefits also in private sector. The Government continues to take money away from those who are not able to defend themselves: unemployed, ill, handicapped and families with children.
The protest strike on 8th December is a next message to the Government warning against unfair solutions of public finances problems the impact of which will in the biggest extent fall upon employees and their families. 
Only by common and mutual solidarity we can prevent that the Czech Republic takes a road of low price of labour, a road to poverty. 
This is not a "budgetary responsibility", this is a gamble with the fates of working people. 
Prague, 24th November 2010
